
 

 
 

 

NEWSLETTER                                   Friday, 28 October 2022  

Ms Hunt, Ms McGrath, Ms Grimmond, Ms MacCaskell and  Mrs Jacobs 



 

Mrs Vilinskis, Mrs Johnson 

and Mrs Ockendon 

Ms Sloane and Miss Veitch 

Mrs Booth and Miss Scalpello 

Mr Babic, Mr Hore, Mr Farrell, Miss Melling and Mrs Magdato 



 

 

 

 
Thanks and Gratitude 
Today is World Teachers’ Day and I would like to acknowledge and pay tribute to the amazing efforts of our teachers. We 
are blessed to have such a committed team of teachers at KPS who work so hard in the interests of our students wellbeing 
and learning. There are many long hours behind the scenes for every teacher, however our KPS teachers are “next level” 
in their commitment to their students, colleagues and our community. The theme of this year’s World Teacher’s Day is” 
Hats off to our teachers” and I certainly take my hat off to our team. We recognized our teachers with a special morning 
tea, an appreciation certificate and a World Teacher’s Day themed cookie.  I would like to thank them for all of the big and 
little ways in which they guide and support our students. From all the KPS community, thank you KPS teachers! 
 

Curriculum Day (student free): Monday, October 31st 
Our final Curriculum Day for 2022 will be held on Monday, October 31st preceding the Melbourne Cup holiday. The focus 
of the day will be on student assessment and reporting. Please note that this is a pupil free day. 
 

Learning Highlight 
My learning highlight from this week is the amazing scarecrow that Ms. Dixon has created with students as part of her art 
lunchtime club. As you will see from the photo, it is a marvellous creation! Congratulations to Ms Dixon and the students 
involved in creating this great artwork. 
 

Staffing Updates 
This week, we have added to our 2023 KPS teaching team by completing a further round of recruitment. I would like to 
congratulate the following teachers on their appointment to ongoing positions at KPS: The successful applicants for our 
ongoing classroom teacher positions are as follows: 

• Linda Pellis 
• Anna Sloane 
• Tegan McKee (currently teaching at Craigieburn PS) 

 
I would like to congratulate all three teachers on their appointment to these positions. 
 

Mental Health in Primary Schools 
In 2023, the Victorian Government will be investing in further wellbeing supports for schools as part of the new Mental 
Health in Primary Schools program. In 2023, KPS will be provided with funding to employ a teacher class staff member for 
three days a week to focus on classroom strategies to support student wellbeing and referral pathways for students. This 
role with be a great addition to our current wellbeing and a great way to further resource student wellbeing at KPS.  

 

All the best, 

Neil O’Sullivan 

Principal  

Mr O’Sullivan 

Student Placement 2023 
We are currently working through the process of creating our 2022 
classes. To assist us with this process, we would appreciate it if 
parents could notify us if their child will not be enrolled at KPS in 
2023. As we work through the process of creating balanced classes, 
we need to consider a range of factors such as social groupings, 
academic levels and every student’s previous teacher. Additionally, 
every student is provided with the opportunity to identify three 
other students who they would like in their classes in 2022. If 
parents feel it would benefit their child to be placed with another 
student in 2022, they are welcome to forward their suggestions to 
the school’s email address Kilmore.ps@education.vic.gov.au. While 
we will endeavor to factor in parent request in our final classes, it is 
not always possible to accommodate all requests.   

mailto:Kilmore.ps@education.vic.gov.au


  

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
Birthday wishes to the following students  who are celebrating their 

birthdays over the past week and coming week:            

Cash Grace, Ameena Muhammad Nagoggo, 

Gypsy Rose-Roberts, Homa Abbasnejad, 

Makayla Phillipe, Beau Philippe,  Isla Dove,              

Michael Montagnese, Jackson Swift,       

Spencer Peel, Divi Gangadhar, Indie Dennis, 

Quill Nicholas, Lily Anderson, Noah Tabone and 

Xavier Tabone. 

 

 

     @ KPS  

October 

Monday 31st 

Curriculum Day—Pupil free day 
 

November 

Tuesday 1st 

Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 
 

Wednesday 9th 

Grade 3/4 Melbourne Museum Excursion 
 

Friday 11th 

Payment due for Grade 6 Graduation Dance Lessons 
 

Friday 15th 

Sushi Tuesday 
 

Friday 25th 

Conveyance Allowance applications due 
 

December  

Wednesday 7th 

Payment Due for the following Grade 6 Events: 

 Funfields 

 Graduation Bears 

 Graduation Dinner 
 

Wednesday 14th 

Grade 6 Graduation Ceremony and Dinner 

CHANGE OF CLOTHES 

With the wet weather now upon us, could you 

please make sure all students have a change of 

clothes in their bags. 

 

 

 

If any of your personal details change 

such as address, email, phone 

numbers, emergency contacts etc. it is 

important to contact the office as soon 

as possible to update our records.   

 

STUDENT BEFORE SCHOOL DROP OFF AND AFTER SCHOOL 

PICK UP 

Reminder for parents and guardians to enter and leave through their 

designated gate when  dropping off or collecting your child/children 

before or after school. 

Please do not use the office as a throughfare, only enter for business 

purposes only. 

1st Round Orders Are 

Now Closed for 2023 

Grade 6 Jacket & Polo 

orders (refer notice on 

page 9) 

2023 Book Lists—Please check your emails 

Families have been emailed a link via 

Compass for ordering 2023 Book Lists. 

Please remember to order for your child’s 

2023 class.  The email incudes our future 

Foundation students for 2023. 



 

 

 
SUSHI TUESDAY 
15th November 2022 

Information regarding  Sushi Tuesday with a link to place and pay for orders 

has been emailed to all families.  

 

Kindly note that ALL orders are to be processed via the link in the email.       

No orders or payments will be accepted at the office. 

Orders close 11.30pm on Tuesday 10th November 2022. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Smile Squad dental van will be visiting our school this term. 

All students attending government schools are eligible for free treatment. 

Students do not need a healthcare card, Medicare or the Child Dental Benefits 

Scheme. 

Each student will be bringing home a consent pack to take home (white 

envelope with orange writing). Families who would like to avail of the service 

will need to complete a consent pack for each child. Students will only be seen 

at the Dental Van if consent pack is returned to the school.  

The Smile Squad will first visit our school to undertake oral health examinations 

and preventative care. After the 15 minute examination, students will receive a 

care plan.   

If no further treatment is required, students will be seen in 12 months for their 

next dental examination. If a student requires follow-up treatment, an individual 

care plan will be sent home for parental/carer consent before treatment is 

provided. 

Following the students visit to the van, the children will be provided with a free 

dental pack and education on teeth brushing and healthy eating. 

 



 

Drink Bottles 

Reminder all students need to bring a  
drink bottle to school.  

 

 

COLLECTING YOUR CHILD FROM SCHOOL EARLY 

 

We would like to make families aware of our pick up procedures for collecting students early.  

 Staff can only arrange for children to come to the office once a parent/guardian arrives at the office. 

Children cannot be waiting for parent/guardians in the office prior to your arrival.   

Please allow an extra 5 to 10 minutes prior to needing to depart the school. 

Please also be mindful that it is difficult for children to hear announcements whilst out in the playground 

enjoying themselves, should you need to collect them during break times it may take us quite a bit 

longer. 

Buzz from the Bee Hive!!!! 

 
 

Bee Hive is Opening Week 6 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you for your ongoing support!  
 

The Wellbeing Team. 

 

REMINDER TO WEAR YOUR HAT 

All students and staff are required to wear hats that protect their face, neck and ears, i.e. legionnaire, broad 
brimmed or bucket hats, whenever they are outside.  

Please note the school does not sell hats.  You can purchase your hat from All Things Uniform, Broadford. 

 

 

We have 2 Disability reserved spaces at the front of the office on 
Sutherland Street and two reserved spaces on Lancefield Road.   

If you do not hold a valid permit please DO NOT PARK in these spaces. 



     Connecting With Kimberly 

 

Bus Zone 

Please leave the bus parking zone on Lancefield Road clear at all times for buses to park.  We have at least two buses daily 

that use the Lancefield Road bus zone.  There is no car parking from the school crossing through until the disabled parking 

bays. 

 

 
 

 

School Crossings 

For the safety of all students, parents and our lovely Crossing Supervisors, we ask all drivers to please stop at the school 

crossings when you see the Crossing Supervisor with their sign pointing out towards the road and remain stationary until the 

Crossing Supervisor is back on the footpath.  

The following services are available outside of school hours. 

    ***In the event of an emergency please call 000*** 

 

Kids Helpline 

 
 

 

Ph: 1800 551 800  

https://
kidshelpline.com.au/  

 

Parentline 

 
 

 

Ph: 13 22 89  

https://
parentline.com.au/  

 

Safe Steps 

 

 

Sexual assault, domestic 
and family violence  

 

Ph: 1800 015 188  
https://

www.safesteps.org.au/   

 

Lifeline 

 
 

 

 
Ph: 13 11 14  

https://
www.lifeline.org.au/ 

Best,  

Kimberly Batsas-Hill 

Social Worker -Primary Welfare Officer   

Mon, Tues and Wed 

8.15AM — 8.40AM 

Random Act Of Kindness 

If any families would like to nominate a family to receive a Random Act of Kindness food hamper, 

please contact me via email Kimberly.batsas-hill@education.vic.gov.au  or 5782 1268. 

https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://parentline.com.au/
https://parentline.com.au/
https://www.safesteps.org.au/
https://www.safesteps.org.au/
https://www.lifeline.org.au/
https://www.lifeline.org.au/
mailto:Kimberly.batsas-hill@education.vic.gov.au


 

 

Grade 6 Jacket and Polo 

Ordering 

 

 

 

Families of Grade 5 students will 

have been emailed via Compass an order form for 

2023 Grade 6 Jacket and Polo’s.  

First round orders closed on 26 October 2022  

Second round orders are due 10 February 2023 for 

delivery to KPS before end of term 1 in 2023.  

(All orders and payments must be placed directly 

with All Things Uniform). 

Please contact the office on 5782 1268 if you require 

any assistance in locating your order form in Compass. 

 



 



 




